Minutes CND AGM,
Institute of Child Health, London
Sunday October 14th 2012
Present: approx 100 company members of CND, members of CND Council, CND officer team & CND staff.  Minutes: Katy West & Linda Hugl 

Chair’s opening remarks

CND Chair Dave Webb welcomed delegates and expressed appreciation of the previous day’s conference ‘Building a Nuclear Weapons-Free Middle East’, which had inspired everyone.  
Elections

Officer Hustings

The candidates made their hustings speeches: Dave Webb candidate for CND Chair; Linda Hugl, candidate for CND Treasurer; Daniel Blaney, Sarah Cartin, Jeremy Corbyn MP, candidates for Vice Chair. 

Resolution 1: ‘All Officers endorsed in the ballot, results to be announced later, are elected’, was carried unanimously.  It was later announced that all the officers were endorsed in the ballot.

Resolution 2: ‘The top 15 nominations in the Council member ballot, results to be announced later, are elected’, was carried.  
The following were elected in the ballot: Pat Allen, Sophie Bolt, Jenny Clegg, Tom Cuthbert, Ian Fairlie, Caroline Lucas MP, Vijay Mehta, Pat Sanchez, Tony Staunton, Jim Taggart, Carol Turner, Hannah Twedell, Katy West, Lydia Merril, Adam Beese with David Leal as first reserve.
Resolution 3: ‘All Council members nominated by the nations, regions, specialist sections, YCND and Student CND (see below) are elected’, was carried unanimously.

CND Cymru: John Cox, Jill Gough, Jon Plumpton; Scottish CND: Janet Fenton, Veronika Tudkope, Arthur West; East Midlands CND: Ian Cohen, Richard Johnson, Lesley Matthews; London Region CND: James Brann, Isobel McHarg, Nicholas Russell; Cumbria Area: Joan West; NW Region: Philip Gilligan, Owen Sloss, Gerry Poole; SE region: Ros Cooke, John Hemsley; Southern Region: Michael Waugh, Nigel Day; SW region: Peter LeMare, Tom Milburn, Michal Lovejoy; Christian CND: Chris Gidden; Labour CND: Joy Hurcombe; Student CND, Fiona Edwards.
Campaigns Presentation
General Secretary Kate Hudson presented highlights of the previous year’s campaigning activities, which were detailed in the conference booklet. Thanks were given to Dawn Rothwell, until recently a Campaigns staff member.
In response to questions: staff member Luke Massey is responsible for website links to regional CND websites; there are changing attitudes in the Conservative party; CND is working with the Lib Dem Scrap Trident group and its Peace & Security group; Lib Dem leadership position is no like-for-like replacement but the grassroots want no nuclear replacement; CND specialist sections of political party members have to be self-forming; a big event planned at Aldermaston Easter 2013 with the Aldermaston AWE initiative; local groups to be assisted in campaigning around Aldermaston;
Other comments: accessibility at the conference venue good but bad at Holloway Road office; ways to improve accessibility have been looked at but progress not known; student absence from the room indicates a need for recruitment, but conference may be representative of a certain type of involvement; there is evidence of young people involvement at events and actions; methods of engagement is changing with social media etc; concern expressed around the introduction of memorials for World War I which will take place in schools but CND & other organisations are addressing this and working together to look at the issues; GMDCND has been doing some work around a peace festival and looking to make it international, around 6th August; CND strategy is to attend other festivals and not to organise them; Devonport campaigning will continue, in partnership with local groups.
Resolution 4: ‘The annual report is accepted’, was carried unanimously.

Resolution 5: ‘All those involved in working on behalf of the campaign during the year, the Officers, council, staff, volunteers and members/activists are congratulated’, was carried unanimously.

Accounts

Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported on the 2011 accounts as described in the Conference booklet; commented on the finance resolution due later in the day, and explained the different reserves, how the budgeting process works and why reserves need to be more than 3 months running costs.
In response to questions, the Treasurer explained that wheelchair access was currently not possible at the Holloway Road office due to fire regulations but would look at the issue again if anyone could provide more recent information; funds are added to the Fixed Asset reserve when the budget is set, as and when new equipment is needed but nothing planned at present; funds are available for Main Gate campaigning and that is why reserves are needed; there were a number of comments supporting the Treasurer’s view that reserves of more than 3 months were essential and none opposing that view; a charity that had maintained only 3 months reserves had now collapsed; reserves had increased because available expenditure had not been needed, not because funds had been unavailable; campaigning works in phases and currently in an inexpensive phase because of the parliamentary timetable for Trident decisions. 

Resolution 6: ‘The 2011 accounts are accepted’, was carried, unanimously.

Resolution 7: ‘All those involved in working on the accounts, the Treasurer, AFG, Finance Officer and the Accountants are thanked for their work’, was carried, unanimously.

Auditors

Resolution 8: ‘The accountants MHA MacIntyre Hudson are re-appointed to audit the accounts’, was carried unanimously.

Fundraising appeal 

The AGM closed with a fundraising appeal from Bruce Kent It was later announced that £248.66 was raised to add to the £522.58 raised the previous day, totalling £771.24 in all.


